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Please see attached Civil Service Memo. 



City of Long Beach 
Working Together to Serve

Memorandum 

Date: August 5, 2020 

To: Civil Service Commission  

From: Sheree Valdoria, Personnel Analyst 

Subject: COVID 19- RELATED - REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF PROBATIONARY 
PERIOD FOR RAQUELLE HUTT, SPECIAL SERVICES OFFICER III – ARMED 

On July 29, 2020, the Civil Service Department received a Request for an 
Extension of Probationary Period for Raquelle Hutt, Special Services Officer III-
Armed, from the Police Department, in accordance with Article V, Section 41(2) 
of the Civil Service Rules and Regulations and Section 1.01 A(2) of the Civil 
Service Policies and Procedures. 

Facts for Consideration 
• On March 14, 2020, Ms. Hutt was hired from the Special Services Officer

eligible list by the Police Department as a Special Services Officer III –
Armed in the Marine Patrol.

• The Department requires Special Services Officers assigned to the Marine
Patrol to complete certification and/or training in the following:  California
POST PC 832- Laws of Arrest and Firearms; Long Beach PD Basic Arrest
and Control Techniques; Long Beach PD Basic Baton Training; and Long
Beach PD Basic Conducted Electronic Weapon Training.

• Due to the COVID-19 health crisis and multiple law enforcement agencies
being on tactical alert due to ongoing protests and civil unrest, other
mandated training has not been available.

• Ms. Hutt is scheduled to take the PC 832-Firearms Course on August 25-
30, 2020 and the Long Beach PD Basic Conducted Electronic Weapon
Training on October 2020.

• As of July 17, 2020, Ms. Hutt has approximately 324 scheduled hours
remaining in his probationary period. Ms. Hutt’s probationary period is
scheduled to conclude on or around September 14, 2020.

• The Police Department is requesting to extend Ms. Hutt’s probationary
period for an additional 3 months (522 scheduled hours) to December 14,
2020, for Ms. Hutt to complete her training and closely monitor her
performance progress post training.

Recommendation 
• Staff recommends approval of Ms. Hutt’s extension of probationary period

in accordance with Article V, Section 41(2) of the Civil Service Rules and
Regulations and Section 1.01 A(2) of the Civil Service Policies and
Procedures.

• The Police Department and Ms. Hutt has been notified that this request
will be on the Commission agenda. The Department will be present for
any questions from the Commission.
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